Shawnee State University

Digital Commons @ Shawnee State University

The Blurb

Newspaper Collections

10-1-1979

The Blurb 10/1979

Shawnee State University

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.shawnee.edu/blurb



Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the Public History Commons

Recommended Citation

Shawnee State University, "The Blurb 10/1979" (1979). The Blurb. 26. https://digitalcommons.shawnee.edu/blurb/26

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Newspaper Collections at Digital Commons @ Shawnee State University. It has been accepted for inclusion in The Blurb by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ Shawnee State University. For more information, please contact svarney@shawnee.edu.

THE BLURB





SHAWNEE STUDENT BULLETIN

STUDENT SENATE NEWS

Election of officers for Student Senate were held and the following were elected:

President Vice President . Corresponding Secretary Tim Hartlage Recording Secretary Treasurer

Jeannie Matheny Mollie Crabtree Genny Switalski Cassie Balzer

A Student Senate workshop is being held Sunday afternoon November 4 at 2 p.m. The first Fall event will be held Saturday, November 3. Watch for posters concerning this event.



SEEING OURSELVES

The mystical art of panomime was demonstrated by Mr. O. J. Anderson Mime Show last Tuesday the 23rd. Through the simple use of make-up, music, and a single chair for his props, O.J. Anderson silently portrayed such human experience to which all could relate to.



His skits covered a range of subjects from the Disco Macho Man, to the simple word HOPE. With its dramatic and humorous episodes, it had become embarrassing moments for some who were chosen to learn his art up on stage. Through O.J. Anderson's facial expressions and graceful hand movements, it was a great show for one to see one's self.

COMING EVENTS

Marshall University Touring Choir, Dr. Wendell Kumlien, Conductor, will be on campus Thursday, November 1 at 8 p.m. Shawnee Choir Members will entertain Marshall Choir at a dinner prior to the concert.

ALSO COMING

Berea College Country Dancers----November 14, 1979, 8 p.m., Activities Center. FREE with Student I.D. Make plans now to attend!!

INTRA-MURALS & OPEN GYM

Archery

Golf

Badminton

Softball (Anyone interested in any of these, see Harry Weinbrecht)

Basketball

Tennis

Volleyball

Recreation Period (free time students and staff) 8 to 10 a.m. 12 to 3 p.m.

Weight Room

Jogging

Basketball

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday

Tennis

8 - 10 p.m.

Volleyball

Shawnee State students only

Organized Exercise

Shawnee State Olympics

CLUB NEWS

ART CLUB--Meeting with guest speaker, Tuesday, October 30. Welcome Everyone Need Help. The Art Club is planning a yard sale November 2, 3. We need things for our sale. If you can help, bring things to Art Room, Massie Hall or get in touch with Mollie Crabtree. If it's too big or too much for you to bring, we'll pick it up. Thanks for your help.

DRAMA CLUB--Will meet Tuesday, October 30 at 6:30, Massie Hall Auditorium. Everyone please be there.

YEARBOOK--Meeting, November 2, 11 a.m.

SKI CLUB--Meeting, Wednesday, October 31 at 5 p.m., Massie Hall Auditorium. Bring your money for the down payment for the trip. Come on, get in on the fun!

POETRY CLUB--Meeting, November 2 at 12:30 at Campus Ministry House across the street from the college. Everyone Welcome!

OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES CLUB -- The Outdoor Activities Club will hold an organizational meeting on Thursday, November 1, 1979 at 4 p.m. in Room 462 in Massie Hall. Slides from last year's December backpack trip to the Black Mountains of North Carolina will be shown. Plans for upcoming activities will be made including the Mitchell ascent.

THIS & THAT ON CAMPUS

Achieve new heights. Join us on the highest point in eastern North America. The Parks and Recreation Program and the Outdoor Activities Club are co-sponsoring a backpack trip to Mt. Mitchell (6,684 ft.) at the end of Fall Quarter. For details, attend the Outdoor Activities Club meeting or see Dave Todt, 430 Massie

Art Club--Our go-geters painted the McDonalds at Rt. 52 for Halloween. They got a free lunch! GOOD GOING ART CLUB!!

Our Mollie Crabtree has done it again. She painted a mearal on Christ Community Church wall for the children. Everyone go see it.

Social Services—Jack James, Social Services instructor, and eight of his students visited the Edgemeade Rehabilitation Group Home near Ironton; Ohio. The students were able to tour the home and personally talk with the teenagers who reside at the home. Most of the adolescents come from other states, and their ages range from 13 to 19 years of age. Other Social Services field trips are being planned for this quarter.

STUDENT ATTENDS MDA NATIONAL YOUTH LEADERSHIP CONCERENCE
Jeannie Matheny, a member of the 1980 Associate Degree Nursing class, was among nearly 400 high school and college representatives from 50 states who participated in the Third National Youth Leadership Conference sponsored by the Muscular Dystrophy Association. Held at Del Weblis Townehouse in Phoenix, Arizona, October 20-21, the meeting focused on ideas and techniques to rally youth support for the fight against muscular dystrophy and related neuromuscular diseases.

LOST--Four record albums taken from Massie Hall near the end of September. The albums are all dulcimer and Appalachain Mountain Music. Two were by Homer Ledford. The records were in a brown plastic record bag.

REWARD, if returned. See Dave Todt - 430 Massie.

REGISTRATION FOR WINTER QUARTER

Tuesday, November 13 Wednesday, November 14 Thursday, November 15 10-12 and 2-4 and 6-7:45

Schedules will be out this week. Pick up schedules in the Student Commons Building. Student Pictures will be taken during Winter Registration in the Mecanine of the Activities Building. Price is \$1.00.

ANNOUNCEMENT

Students parking along the floodwall behind "C" and "D" Buildings will have their cars towed away by the City. There will be a \$35 charge to get the cars back. Cars parked along the floodwall block the fire and police vehicles from moving behind the college.

OPEN LETTER FROM LONDON CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTION

Sirs:

In receiving this letter, we sincerely hope from the bottom of our hearts that this will find you in good spirits. As for us, we are writing with hopes from deep within that your newspaper will run a correspondent ad for us free of charge.

We are not trying to run a con game on you as we are inmates in one of the Ohio prisons trying to find some people or possible friends that would like to write a person in prison.

Sirs, Steven Sargentis, 22 years old and Chester Roberts, 25 years old; we have been in prison now over a year and have not received any mail since our stay in prison and it's a very lonely feeling to be all alone with no one to care about you. You are our only hope at finding friendship, but most of all, peace of mind.

It doesn't matter what age or race, we'll write anyone that will write to us.

Sincerely, Steven Sargent & Chester Roberts

Addresses:

Steven Sargent #154-524 P.O. Box 69 London, Ohio 43140 Chester Roberts #154-119 P.O. Box 69 London, Ohio 43140

OHIO UNIVERSITY WORKSHOP

TEACHER-MADE MATERIALS:

When

October 26, 6-9:30 October 27, 9-4 Where

Ohio University

Resident Credit Center 940 Second Street Portsmouth, OH 45662

Directed By
Dr. Sally E. Schaaf
College of Education
Ohio University
Athens, Ohio

WORKSHOP for elementary, vocational and secondary teachers. Provide teachers with experiences in the creation of teacher-made materials that can be utilized in any classroom.

Credit

EdCi 492N 1 hour

CONTENT

undergraduate credit Poster board

Various teaching tools

EdCi 592N

1 hour

Laminator

Patterns

graduate credit

Paints

Games

COST

\$25.00 per undergraduate hour

\$50.00 per graduate hour

Ohio University Resident Credit Center 940 Second Street

Eric Cunningham

Portsmouth, Ohio 45662

For Further Information

rollsmouth, onto 45002